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Dear Parents










        February 1st 2019
Newsletter 2            
Last week, the whole school community thoroughly enjoyed Science Week.  The conversations, engagement and sheer joy was evident throughout the week.  The staff are extremely grateful to all the parents who helped on the Science Wizards day, and thank you to all parents who were able to ‘work alongside’ their children.  It is always a treat to work together, trying out and testing new concepts.  The depth of knowledge gained from these first-hand experiences is inspiring.
The Curriculum Workshop Evening was attended by only 20% of families this year: 36% of Apple class, 12% of Holly class, and 15% of Cherry class.  33% of the governing body attended.  We will review the timing next year of Mrs Stevenson’s presentation on online safety, as it is such an important area for parents, and advice and information are updated constantly.  All the presentations – Online Safety, Maths, Physical Activity and Building Learning Power - can be viewed on the website by following the links on the home page.
Chinese New Year Lunch: 4th February 

Debbie will be preparing a delicious oriental lunch on Monday 4th February, helped by Apple Class.  The menu will be Chinese style meatballs, rice and stir fried vegetables, with a Chinese surprise pudding.  Apple class will be helping Debbie to prepare the meal.

Cherry Class trip to Painshill Park, Cobham: Wednesday 6th February

Cherry Class will be visiting Painshill Park to take part in a Poet Tree workshop.  The activities are all outside, so the children will need to wear their school jumper or cardigan and own trousers, with wellies or suitable outdoor shoes.  They will also need a warm waterproof coat.  They also need to bring a packed lunch and drink in a small named backpack.   Please make sure the children are in school promptly by 8.45am. It is anticipated that the coach will leave promptly at 9.00am.  Mrs West will be leading this trip, while Mrs Stevenson will cover Holly class at school.

PTA Quiz: Friday 8th February @ 8.00pm in the Village Hall

Currently seven teams have booked a table for this exciting evening, so there are still spaces.  Many thanks to Kate Elliott and Nat Lamont for organising this event.
School Trips

A formative part of each class’s topic is to undertake an off-site trip during most terms.  In order to do this, we rely on parental help; however to accompany the class each volunteer is required to complete the DBS check.  If you are considering offering to help at any point in your childs(ren)’s time at Ewhurst, now is a good time to undertake the check.  Mrs Walmsley (school bursar) coordinates the process, so please ask to speak with her on a Tuesday, Thursday or Friday.

Safer Internet Day: Tuesday 5th February

Mrs Stevenson will be leading a whole school assembly on online safety, and half term would be a good week for parents to evaluate what children are watching on TV, DVD, computer games and games on a DS or Wii.  All games and DVD’s have an age rating, it is a good opportunity to check that your child is not watching or playing games that have a rating of 12A or above.    We also recommend you visit the website www.saferinternet.org , where you can find tips, advice and resources to help your child stay safe on the interent.  Our annual Online Safety questionnaire is being sent out today – please return this to the office by Friday 15th February.  Thank you.

Parents Consultation Evenings

Tuesday 26th February 3.15 – 5.15pm and Wednesday 27th February 5.00 – 7.00pm
Appointment lists will be available in the library from Monday 11th February.
Sponsored Readathon: Half Term

A major focus every year in the school is to encourage each child to become an enthusiastic reader for life.  All children go through the same stages but at different rates and ages, which is why reading for most children at a young age requires daily practice.  As you are aware, one of our core values is perseverance and it is vital for the children to persevere and establish a daily routine. If you choose one home learning activity to do with your child, then in my professional opinion to read daily with your child is my recommendation.  Being able to read is a life skill, and our Sponsored Readathon can help!  All children will receive additional reading books for this challenge, and they are also able to read any books from home.  The aims is for your child(ren) to read the books with an adult as independently as possible, and all children will be awarded a certificate for participation.  If your child is in Apple class then reading a book together also counts as a book read.  All funds raised will be spent on books. (Last year we raised a record-breaking £915.00, which was spent on renewing reading books and topic books for the library).  Thank you in anticipation of your support – sponsorship forms will be sent out on Friday 15th February.  This is the major annual fundraiser for renewing both library and reading scheme books.
Explorers Questionnaire: Possible Friday sessions

Many thanks to all those who returned the above questionnaire.  We had only four replies, so we will not be considering opening Explorers on Friday at this time due to the lack of demand.  
Class weekly newsletters

Don’t forget to read these as they contain extremely useful information on home learning, and also reminders about what your child may need in the forthcoming week ie. appropriate Forest School kit, and essential home learning information for Cherry class.

Punctuality Matters

Please see the attached leaflet.
Cranleigh Library Half Term Event: Thursday 21st February 
The library are holding a winter crafts event for children this half term, including making an apple bird feeder.  Places need to be booked at the library help desk, and the cost is £1.50 per child.  The session lasts from 10.30 – 12.00pm.

Yours sincerely

Jane Dyer

Headteacher

Pause for Thought
In preparation for Lent, the school will be using the website 40 Acts of Kindness.  I recommend it to you for some great ideas.

Awards


25/1/19 – Working Scientifically


Star of the Week


Apple		Holly		Cherry


Elsa		Dexter		Ben


Headteacher’s Award


Sebastien D	Kit		Abigail


Florence		Maggie		Iris


Harvey		Megan		Josh





1/2/19 – Phonics/Grammar/Spelling


Star of the Week


Apple		Holly		Cherry


Ollie		Bea		Georgie


Headteacher’s Award


James M		James		Aedan


Teddy		George		William


Emily		Trudeke		Adam








			


		





				





Summer Term 2019 – Main Dates


Tuesday 23rd April	Term starts


W/end 18th and 19th May 	Ewhurst Secret Gardens


Friday 24th May		Inset Day 


27th to 31st May		Half term


Weds 5th June		Class Photos


Thursday 6th June		School swimming starts


Saturday 22nd June	Summer Fair


Thursday 27th June	Full Governors Meeting @ 7.30pm


Friday 5th July		Healthy Breakfast/Sports Morning


9th to 13th July		Feeling Good Week


Monday 8th July		Skipping Workshop


Weds 10th July		Whole School Trip to Wisley


Weds 24th July		Leavers Service @ 9.15am


			End of Term @ 1.30pm








